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December 2023 – NoCo IMRG Membership Meeting 

December 16th, 2023 

Indian Motorcycle of Fort Collins 

 

 
Meeting & holiday social called to order at 12:00 p.m. 

 

Leadership present:  Randall Holman, Karen Holman, Nathan Wright, Mark Whaley, Ted Wolfe, Jim 

Banks, Scott Christensen, Jeff Sroufe 

 

Leadership unable to attend: All in attendance. 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Meeting consisted of the Chapter’s holiday social which was called to order and kicked off by President, 

Randall Holman and Dealership Sponsor, Jeff Sroufe. 

 

Social was catered by Nordy’s BBQ of Loveland, CO. 

 The catering order consisted of sliced brisket, pulled pork, chicken, BBQ baked beans, potato 

salad, various BBQ sauces, a few side salads (~10), a few muffins (~12), plastic plates, cutlery, 

and salt & pepper. It was delivered and set up by Nordy’s in catering pans with warmers. 

 Nordy’s cost was about $966.62 before tip for 45 people. Or, about $21.48 per person. Portions 

were generous and there was food of each variety left over. Order was handled and pricing 

discount negotiated by Michelle Banks. Jeff Sroufe and the dealership paid for the cost of the 

Nordy’s food order. 

 Feedback during and after the social was that the food was excellent, and the value was great. 

 Michelle also purchased extra cookies for desserts which were later reimbursed from Chapter 

funds. 

 Water was provided by the dealership. 

 A few others brought additional treats. 

 

The food was served from tables in service area and generally eaten in the breakroom area. 

 

This social was held jointly for Chapter members and employees of the dealership. Several commented 

that it was enjoyable to visit and socialize with dealership employees. 

 

Randall surprised everyone as usual by hosting a raffle of various small Indian and Chapter branded gifts. 

This was a lot of fun. And all Chapter members in attendance received a gift. 
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Overall attendance to the event was very good.   

 

No other official notes were taken at this meeting. 

 

Meeting was not officially adjourned but ended at approximately 1:45 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jim Banks, Secretary 

Northern Colorado Chapter IMRG #2036 


